

Kiss & Drive

Dear Parents & Carers.

Firstly, I would like to thank you all for your patience in our implementation of our new Kiss & Drive entry and exit procedures. The quality of our community continues to shine in the way you all follow these procedures. Our goal here was to create a safer environment for our students and I believe we have achieved this as no students have been seen crossing the road unsupervised and the congestion on Coolgardie Street has reduced significantly.

I have appreciated the feedback from families. Some feedback has expressed concerns with the new procedures, while the majority has been positive and well accepted. On Tuesday, Ben Moore, Manager of Transport for the City of Canning came to Santa Clara School to assess our new procedures. He congratulated Santa Clara on being proactive in dealing with the drop off and pick up procedures and believed it was working well. Ben asked me to continue with our new procedures. He offered further support by looking at signage and parking on Pollock Street and adjustment of our current drive way. He also asked me to remind parents and carers of the following during drop off and pick up times:

- Following the 40km/h School Zone
- Not using mobile phones when their car is running
- Keeping pedestrian paths clear when waiting in the queue
- Queuing on Pollock Street as indicated by the arrows of the diagram below

Next week, we will continue with our left turn in and left turn out of our Kiss & Drive. We will continue to review this and inform you of any further changes. In the meantime, please be mindful of parking signs along Pollock Street.

Thank you for your support.

Kind regards,

Clinton Payne **Principal**

22 May 2020

